
School Health Advisory Committee Meeting 

February 9, 2023 

Lee County Public Education Center  

9:00 – 10:30 am 

 

Member/Guests/Presenters 

Albertson, Kimberly LCSD - Insurance and Benefits 

Colon, Wildaliz LCSD-Assistant Director - Health Services 

Evans, Amanda DOH - Health Educator 

Fleming, Tina LMHS - Project ADAM, Child Advocate 

Giovannelli, Melisa LCSD - Board Member 

Holmes, Angela Golisano Children's Hospital 

Kremiller, Jodi Golisano Mental Health Navigator 

Kreuscher, Sally  Lee Health - Community Programs Coordinator 

Miner, Moira LCSD - ESE Nurse Specialist 

Noble, Julie LMHS - Safe Kids SWFL Coordinator 

Roy, Leisha  LCSD-Health Educator, SHAC Chair 

Schofield, Nicole DOH - Lee 

Summe, Teresa Lee Health - Asthma & COPD Mgmt Manager 

Thompson, Sara LCSD - Prevention Specialist 

Wilson, Kelly Food Systems Specialist-UF/IFAS Extension Lee County 

Wynne, Kathy LCSD - Prevention Specialist 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 9:05 by Leisha Roy. 

Minutes from the November 17th meeting were unanimously approved with Wally Colon making a 

motion to approve and a second was made by Kathy Wynne. 

Agenda for the meeting was unanimously approved with Amanda Evans making a motion to approve and 

a second was made by Julie Noble. 

NEW BUSINESS 

STARS Program – Angie Holmes gave an overview of the STARS Program at Golisano Children’s 

Hospital.  STARS – Special Needs Tracking and Awareness Response System.  This program is from 

Cardinal Glennon Hospital in St. Louis, Missouri. 

Golisano is the second area to implement this program.  It is currently in Lee, Collier and Charlotte 

County.    There are currently 145 patients enrolled.  This program identifies children with varying 

medical diseases.  A care plan is created for each of these children and this care plan is given to the 

EMS/1st responders to have some background information before arriving at the patient location.  Once 



the person calling 911 identifies the child as a STARS patient, 911 sends the information to their cell 

phones/tablets. 

They are currently going out to various fire departments and doing trainings on the equipment the 

responders may see in the field.   

The process for getting into the program.  A referral is given to Angie. Angie goes out to sign the family 

up.  Once the family signs consent a care plan is created.  The hospital records are reviewed, as well as 

the information the family gives to create this plan.  The care plan is then reviewed by the Medical 

Director at Golisano and the Medical Director for EMS. The care plan goes live once everyone has signed 

off on it.  Quality reviews are done on all cases to make sure the program is working.   

The STARS program also has a disaster planning arm.  This part of the program is still in the early stages. 

The program started last April and has 145 enrolled patients with 108 live care plans.  The remaining 37 

are in various stages of approval.  Now that they are working with the School District if a child has an 

emergency at school and 911 has to be called, the caller can identify the student as a STARS patient.  Lee 

County is the first school district to work this program. 

They currently have students in 18 of the Lee County schools.  The schools are not allowed to share the 

names of students with the program; however, they can give the families the information about the 

program and the family can reach out to the program for enrollment. 

The care plans have all the diagnoses, allergies and the baseline information on the child.  It also has all 

medications and devices/equipment the child has. 

Employee Wellness Update - Heather Parker demonstrated how to prepare a Cashew Cheese Dip (recipe 

attached).  During the preparation she taught us several benefits for healthy cooking.   

Leisha asked the group if they would be interested in having Heather do another healthy cooking 

presentation at the next SHAC meeting.  It would take place after the business agenda is complete.  The 

group thought that was a great idea! 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Leisha asked if anyone had anything for public comment. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

Leisha reminded everyone about Safe Kids Day at Golisano Children’s Hospital on Saturday, March 4 

from 10:00 – 1:00.  

Leisha also announced that the Healthy Living Collaboration is putting in their last garden through the 

private school grant at Dunbar High School.  They also have submitted an application of interest for the 

social impact funds through the American Heart Association. 

The Harry Chapin Food Bank is also going to start partnering with the Healthy Living Collaboration. 

Heather announced that Open Enrollment is going on for all school district employees. 

 

 



Meeting was unanimously ended with a motion made by Heather Parker and seconded by Teresa Summe. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:30. 

 

2022 – 2023 Meetings 

April 13, 2023 


